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Nurturing curiosity, courage and kindness

MEADOWSIDE
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- Know what being proud means and that
people can be proud of different things

+ Know that people can be good at different
things

- Know what being unique means

- Know that families can be different

- Know that people have different homes and
why they are important to them

- Know different ways of making friends
- Know different ways to stand up for myself

- Know the names of some emotions such as
happy, sad, frightened, angry

* Know that they don't have to be ‘the same as’
to be a friend

- Know why having friends is important
- Know some qualities of a positive friendship

Social and Emotional Skills

- Identify feelings associated with being proud
+ Identify things they are good at
- Be able to vocalise success for themselves

and about others successes

- Identify some ways they can be different and

the same as others

- Recognise similarities and differences

between their family and other families

- Identify and use skills to make a friend
- Identify and use skills to stand up for

themselves

+ Recognise emotions when they or someone

else is upset, frightened or angry

Questions for Family Learning

+ Can you say how you are different from a
friend?

~ Can you say how you are the same as a
friend?

- What makes a family?

- What makes you proud?

- What are you good at doing?

- Are all families the same?

- What can you do to make a friend?

+ How can you tell when someone is feeling
sad, angry or upset?

- If someone is making you feel sad or upset
‘what can you do about it?

- Shall we share a Calm Me time?

In this Puzzle (unit) children are encouraged to think about things that they are good at whilst understanding that everyone is good at different things.
They talk about being different and how that makes everyone special but also recognising that we are the same in some ways. The children talk about
their homes and are asked to explain why it is special to them. They talk about friendship and how to be a kind friend and how to stand up for themselves
if someone says or does something unkind to them.

Key Vocabulary

Different, Special, Proud, Friends, Kind, Same, Similar, Happy, Sad, Frightened, Angry, Family.
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Jigsaw – In our Personal, Social and Emotional sessions, we will be thinking about ‘Celebrating Difference’. This will be taught through stories and circle times, as well as reinforcing and modelling our school 5R values – respect, reflect, resourcefulness, relationship and resilience. We will be looking at how we are all special and unique. We will be learning how to be a friend and how to stand up for ourselves in a calm way.





PE – PE is on a Tuesday and Thursday morning. Please can your child wear their PE kit to school. They will get changed afterwards so they will need their School uniform. In PE, we will be developing our skills to manoeuvre safely in lots of different ways.  








Other news – 


I am so proud of your little ones. They have all progressed so much in the first half term. They are a super little team.





Thank you so much for the baby, craft and other donations. Please continue to bring in junk for the junk modelling area. This can be boxes (no bigger than a cereal box), tubes, milk lids, foil cases…anything that will inspire the children to create. They are working on planning what they will make before creating. We will look at different ways to attach junk together.





I would love to inspire our children with live music sessions. If anyone has a musical talent and wouldn’t mind popping in one afternoon for half hour, we would love to hear you play or sing. I imagine that the children could carry on in Play and learn if they would like to, whereas others may come to join you and listen. 





Thank you for your continued support.





Big Idea – The school Big Idea this half term is ‘Exploring’. In Reception, we use the Big Idea to spark curiosity and then we go with the flow and interests of the children. That said, I am going to launch with Colour exploration. I imagine this may lead onto Dark and Light, then nocturnal animals or space…or both. 











Outdoor Learning – We will venture into our school grounds every Wednesday for some outdoor learning. We aim to do this rain or shine (not if it’s thundering/lightening or too windy), so your child will need appropriate clothing to change into. Their wellies will be in school, but waterproofs are usually needed. Trousers or leggings would be a good idea to wear to protect legs from the brambles and nettles. Reception officially have Forest School in Summer Term. During our time in the woods, we will have time to reflect in Personal, Social and Emotional Jigsaw sessions. 











Maths – The children will be learning about facts and rules in numbers 3 – 5. We will start to look at the foundations of adding two single digits together. This will be through lots of games and visuals. We will continue to use the Numberblock characters to support learning. 








Phonics – This half term, the children will be continuing to learn the phonemes in Phase 2. They will be learning some more tricky words, and working on the oral and auditory skills needed for reading. 


Some children will be reading simple words in books, and some are working on this in school. Remember it is not a race and each child will get there when they are ready. We will do mini sessions in school to support those children that need a little nudge along.


Please continue to read with your child at home and use the Phonic keyrings during play and games. Lots of you shared that your child is role playing being a teacher. The keyrings will be a great prop for their game.








Reading –Books will be changed on a Monday. Please bring the bookbag with the books and phonic keyring every Monday. The bookbags do not need to come into school any other day. I will update the keyrings every couple of weeks. 


If your child is not in school on the Monday, please bring the bookbag on the next convenient day so that the books can be changed. 











